Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: August 17, 2016

In attendance: Kevin Lanahan, Christine Glassner, Bud Murphy, Amy Johanson & Bruce DiBisceglie.
1. Communications
a. July ‘16 Mendham Borough Recreation Committee (MBRC) meeting minutes reviewed.  
i. Item 5a should read “Mountain View Class”, not “Mountain View Call”

ii. Minutes and agendas posted to Mendham Borough website. 
b. Meetings:

i. Chris attended the Meeting of the Mayor and Council on Aug 15, 2016. Chris shared that:

1. Dave Sharkey was not at the meeting and Recreation was not discussed.

c. Correspondence

i. Bruce received an email from Peter Wright (Twp Rec Director) promoting a Back to School Beach Party on September 9th to be held at Brookside. The township will manage the event. The MBRC agreed to promote the event. Costs will be covered by Municipal Alliance monies. 

2. Labor Day Parade:

a. Penny has been contacting participants from 2015 and 2014. Responses have increased from last year. Returning to the parade are: Mendham United Methodist Church, Long Valley Wolfpack Hockey, Schiff, Backer Farms. 

b. Audi & Ford are donating two cars each. Chris will coordinate Audi pick up with Rich and Bruce & Bud will pick up from Ford. 

c. The Girls Scouts have requested to march with the Boys Scouts as Color Guards again. All of MBRC felt that this was a good idea. 

3. Day Camp Update: 

a. Bruce reported that despite the decline of Mendham’s school enrollment (near 13%) The Day Camp was at 98% capacity this year (99% in 2015). The biggest drop off was with the girls group from 4-6th grade. The senior staff polled the girls for new ideas (such as a drama program) in 2017. Bruce reported that despite the 4-6girls decline, the Camp’s K-3 attendance actually increased in 2016. 

b. There were no major incidents regarding behavior and safety. Bruce said Amanda and staff did a fantastic job this summer. There were a few staffing issues, but Bruce addressed them all. 

c. Expenses and incomes were kept in line with 2015 levels. Sue Giordano noted that the $50,000 re-surfacing of the tennis courts will be paid for from accumulated Day Camp net income.

4. Concert/Movie Update: 

a. On July 24th Larry Stevens played to an audience of near 80. Audience retention was better than the past as there were 70 people near the end of the show. Bruce is looking into a new band for 2017 as an option.
b. The July 31st concert with the British Invasion was cancelled b/c of weather. The band had double booked the rain date.
c. On July 29th MBRC showed “Field of Dreams” as a Drive-In on Lower Boro ball field at the gazebo. About 70 were in attendance in 17 cars. The FM transmitter worked perfectly (and could be received as far away as Sorrento’s). There were no safety issues as arrival and departure was well managed by Kevin, Ned & Chris. The 8th grade class raised $65 in refreshment sales. There was a problem with the DVD player. Chris provide a back-up and Kevin recommended using a laptop (with PowerPoint promotions) instead of a DVD player. (update: Bruce tested this at home on 8/18 and it worked well. The MBRC will look into Drive-In movies for autumn and winter going forward. Amy suggested a showing at Mud Hole during a skate night.

d. The MBRC approved the purchase of a back-up projector bulb from the Park Events line-item (#597) with the money not spent on the British Invasion band. 

e. With the purchase of projector, screen, DVD player, FM transmitter and renting the movies themselves, Recreation is still under budget. Bruce noted that the projector, screen, DVD player, FM transmitter are one-time purchases which will save money on the 2017 budget and beyond. 
5. Prior Business:   
a. Gran Fondo has been approved for Borough Park usage and has dropped off five Port-O-Johns for the event
6. New Business:   
a. Ned gave Bruce the HS soccer schedule for Franklin. Bruce updated Twin Boro Bears (Kevin Shannon) and NFL Flag (Keri Higgings) that access will be around 5:30pm instead of 5pm. Bud will confirm with Kevin Shannon. 
b. Amy reported that the WMSC will be using Westfield and will provide Port-O-Johns.

c. Kevin recommended using the Boro’s Facebook page to promote concerts & movies 

Next Meeting: 7:30pm, tentatively for Wednesday, September 14th, 2016 at the Phoenix House
